
Beijing vows to clear out non-capital
functions

Beijing Mayor Cai Qi addresses a symposium with state media on Sunday.  

Beijing Mayor Cai Qi vowed to remove Beijing’s non-capital functions at a
symposium with state media on Sunday.

Cai said that to remove non-capital functions of Beijing is to do the supply-
side structural reform, to make structural adjustments and transform the
economical growth pattern, as well as to clear out outdated industries and
fill in advanced industries.

The task also entails improving the quality of urban development and living
environment as well as the ease of tensions between population, resources and
environment, Cai added.

He said Beijing will perform better as the capital and make headway in
development through the move.

Beijing will remove non-capital functions for optimization of economic and
spatial structure, stepping on a new path featuring sound structure, high
quality and efficiency.

For the next step, Beijing will focus on scientific and technological
innovation and boost sophisticated industries.

China association condemns murder of
retired judge

Chinese judges on Monday strongly condemned the murder of a retired judge in
south China’s Guangxi Zhuang Autonomous Region.

Fu Mingsheng, who worked at a court of Luchuan County in Guangxi, was
reportedly killed with a knife at his residence on Jan. 26. by suspect Long
Jiancai, a defendant in a divorce case that Fu heard in 1994, according to a
statement released by the committee in charge of protecting judges’ rights
and interests under the China Association of Judges.

Details of the case are not yet available.

There have been frequent cases of assaults and insults of judges in recent
years. Some have been followed, harassed and threatened. Such incidents have
diminished the authority and credibility of the judiciary, according to the
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statement.

Chinese scientists start 38th ocean
expedition trip

 “Qianlong 1” (R) and “Qianlong 2” unmanned submersibles. [File
photo/China.org.cn]

Chinese scientists started their 38th ocean scientific expedition on Monday,
with the country’s first deep-sea manned submersible Jiaolong.

The mother ship, “Xiangyanghong 09”, left east China’s Qingdao carrying the
sub and more than 150 personnel for a 124-day trip, the longest for Jiaolong.

The researchers will carry out surveys in the northwest Indian Ocean, the
South China Sea, Yap Trench and the Mariana Trench in the west Pacific Ocean.

With Jiaolong, more discoveries are expected in the northwest Indian Ocean,
said chief scientist Han Xiqiu.

The trip lasts until June 9.

Named after a mythical dragon, Jiaolong reached its deepest depth of 7,062
meters in the Mariana Trench in June 2012.

On Monday, “Hailong 2”, or Sea Dragon 2, and “Qianlong 1”, both unmanned
submersibles, were officially deployed at the National Deep Sea Center in
Qingdao.
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“Hailong 2”, which needs a wire to link to the support ship, can work at a
maximum depth of 3,500 meters. In 2009, the home-made underwater robot
discovered a deep-sea hydrothermal “chimney” vent near the equator in the
eastern Pacific.

Wireless “Qianlong 1” can operate at a depth of 6,000 meters.

The three types of subs are all domestically-made and each has its own
specialties, according to researchers.

A new mother ship for Jiaolong is estimated to be put into use in March 2019.
It will be capable of carrying the three sub types together, said Yu Hongjun,
director of the center.

Baby born from 16-year-old frozen
embryo in S. China

A healthy baby boy has been born from an embryo frozen 16 years ago, a
hospital in south China announced on Monday.

A 46-year-old woman gave birth to a son at the First Affiliated Hospital of
Sun Yat-sen University in Guangdong Province in early February. Her other
first son, already 16 years old, was from the same batch of embryos frozen in
2000.

“I’m just really ecstatic to have another child,” said the woman. She gave
birth to her first child through IVF in 2000, when the hospital froze her 18
other embryos.

Last year, the mother came to the hospital asking to get pregnant again,
after China lifted the one-child policy.

“There were a few issues to handle when she asked to unfreeze her embryos,”
said Xu Yanwen, director with the reproductive center of the hospital. “It
was not easy to awaken the frozen embryos because of freezing techniques and
there were also problems with her womb.” Xu added that risks were also high
for women of advanced maternal age.

Both the baby and mother are doing well and will be discharged from hospital
soon.

Xu Yanwen said that embryos frozen in the hospital date back as early as
1994.

“As more mothers come to have their embryos unfrozen, the record may probably
be broken any time,” Xu said.
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With the end of the one-child policy, an increasing number of woman of
advanced maternal age have visited the hospital to conceive with the help of
Assisted Reproductive Technology, Xu said.

“In 2016, we received about 1,000 woman above 40 years old seeking to have
more babies, and the average age of women to have their eggs retrieved rose
from 32.7 years to 33.7 years,” Xu said.

Li sends congratulations on China-
Australia Tourism Year

Premier Li Keqiang sent congratulations to the opening ceremony of the China-
Australia Tourism Year, which was held on Sunday in Sydney.

The premier affirmed that cultural exchanges are one of the most significant
pillars for a bilateral relationship and he hopes both countries can expand
cultural and people-to-people exchanges through such events as the China-
Australia Tourism Year.

Li also said China and Australia are popular tourism destinations, with more
than 2 million trips made between the two countries last year.

Both countries, the premier said, respect the diversity of global
civilization and China is willing to promote cooperation with Australia based
on mutual respect and openness, and bring more benefits to both peoples as
well as global peace and stability based on their friendship over the past 45
years.

In his congratulatory letter, Australian Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull said
the past 20 years has seen major achievements in tourism cooperation due to
the efforts of both countries. China has become the most significant tourism
market for Australia, and the number of tourists visiting the Oceanic country
reached 1.2 million in the last year, he said.

Turnbull said the China-Australia Tourism Year marks the beginning of a new
era for bilateral relationships and both countries will share opportunities
for development in the future.

More than 2,000 people, including officials, leading tourism figures and
local residents, attended the ceremony.
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